
A NEWSLETTER FOR & ABOUT KINSHIP CARERS OCTOBER 2019  ISSUE #229

TheKinship Carer

OCTOBER 2019
14 Youlden Street Kensington, 3031 Australia

t: 03 9372 2422  e: director@grandparents.com.au
w: http://kinshipcarersvictoria.org/

Reunification of children with parents:
figures revealed

Victorian Parliament: 59th Parliament, 1st session.

QUESTION ON NOTICE
Question 1160 submitted to the Victorian Legislative Assembly on 11 September, 2019

Mr Wakeling (Liberal - Shadow Minister for Child Protection) to ask the Minister for Child
Protection —

In relation to the new model of kinship care initiative in the 2018/19 budget: 

(1) How many children have been reunified safely with their families.

(2) How many dedicated kinship care workers have been recruited or appointed.

(3) How many children were transitioned from residential care to kinship care in 2018/19. 

(4) How many Aboriginal children were transitioned from residential care to kinship care in

2018/19.

Answer: published 1 October 2019

(1) In 2018-19, there were 3,343 episodes where a child or young person was reunified, of which 2,269 
were in kinship care placements.

(2) In 2018-19, all 36 dedicated kinship workers were appointed. The 2019-20 State Budget provided 
ongoing funding for these positions.

(3) In 2018-19, 77 children transitioned from residential to kinship care.

(4) Of the 77 children, 29 Aboriginal children transitioned from residential to kinship care in 2018-19

Source: Victorian Parliament Questions and Answers Database http://qon.parliament.vic.gov.au/
PARLIAMENT/general/qon/prod/qon.nsf/viewQuestion.xsp?action=openDocument&documentId=7838
A2F9A4A3B46BCA2584710024E302


